
Monday 20th March 2023

We want to sincerely thank our community 
for your support as we challenge the 

government to fund our people, both adults 
and students better.

Term 1 Key  Dates
Monday 20th March

Interschool Swimming
3.30 - 5.30 pm

Wednesday 22nd March
Power Outage

9.00 - 12.00 pm

Thursday 23rd March
Board Meeting 3.30 - 5.30 pm

Thursday 6th April
Last day of term.

School Stationery
This year we wanted to take the 
pressure of whānau so we decided 
that we would give all our 
students their stationery as they 
needed it throughout the year.

This has been fantastic because 
every student has received their 
books at the same time as everyone 
else.

We want to thank the 44% of our 
whānau who have 

● paid the $35 AND 
● those who have created a 

payment plan to pay off the 
$35.

The remaining 56% of whānau will 
be receiving an invoice via email 
to pay.



POWER OUTAGE
On Wednesday 22nd March between 9.00am and 12.00pm, the 

school will have no power.

We will still be open, but will be working in the dark!

If you think that this may influence  your child/children 
then please feel free to let them know.

INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING
Monday 20th March

We are so excited for and 
proud of Viyaan, Elteh and 
Tunuiarangi who will be 

representing Deanwell school 
at interschool swimming.

Teachers strike
Thank you whānau for being so 
supportive of the teachers. 

We understand the 
inconvenience that the strike 

may have caused.

Hopefully we will receive a 
positive response from the 

government soon.

Notices/News of the week



Ohu Pīpī manu swimming fun day!

We had the most fabulous day on Wednesday at 
our swimming fun day! It was so cool to see 
so many tamariki giving everything a go and 
getting involved with massive smiles. The 

confidence our kids are gaining in the water 
makes us so happy and proud.



Notice from Hamilton City Council

Contractors Waipa Civil will be on site next Monday, 20 

March, with works along Collins Road, expected to take about 

four weeks into mid-late April. Two-way traffic flow will be 

maintained along Collins Road, so students, 

parents/caregivers, teachers, and staff can access the school 

without problems. The footpath and cycle lane on the opposite 

side of the road to Melville High School will be closed, but 

there will be signage around this.

 

There are likely to be some delays around the area, as there 

usually are with construction happening, so if you can pass 

on the message to add some travel time, that would be 

appreciated.

 

The council is conscious that between Melville High School 

and Deanwell Primary School, there will be an increased 

vehicle and pedestrian traffic around peak times – 8.30 am - 

9 am and 2.30 pm -3.30 pm. Contractors know this and will 

work to ensure that traffic flow is maintained and 

pedestrians are helped out as needed.

Hamilton City Council will be 

working with Waipa Civil to upgrade 

the wastewater pipes along Collins 

Road and Prisk Street over the next 

three months, which will help to 

reduce the number of overflows 

happening in the area and protect 

the well-being of the community and 

the environment.

 


